Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

261 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 6th April 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

Yesterday I received an invitation to come to Vienna and act as judge at the exhibition. I shall therefore travel to Vienna from here on the 18th or 19th. Perhaps you want something or I could sell some orchids for you. Although the import of plants to Austria is getting difficult and a permit is required from the Ministry of Agriculture. Although there is some dealing outside the regulations. A friend just told me that he was able to buy Azaleas and Cyclamen from Dresden.

Klaboch has gone either to Tumaco or Buenaventura, he did not know at the time. But I believe he went to Tumaco. I wrote him in my last letter that he should go and collect Cattleya maxima and Pescatorea, but not Cattleya chocoensis.

….

When I receive the letter I shall be able to give it a name and they can be sold as “unicum”, either alexandrae or Klabochorum. Had he sent a flower! It may be a variety of C. skinneri, but he does not write this. He believes that if it is in flower it would be worth £80 to £100.

How are the auctions of Day’s?

Please keep for me 12 Anthurium andreanum to replace those I sold in the autumn and those that died. 

I’ll write to you…

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Has Hübsch arrived ?

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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